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Newsletter No. 12 – 4th May 2017 

Dear Parents, 
 
Lateness at the Start to the School Day 
I would remind all parents that students need to be 
onsite ready to start the school day promptly at 
8.45am.  If students are regularly late they are in 
danger of missing important activities that occur at 
the beginning of the school day.  A student’s late 
arrival may also cause some disruption to a busy 
class. 
 
School Attendance Information 

 
 
Parking around the School 
Please remember that the Kiss 'n' Drive Zone in 
Coode Street is not a parking zone at the start and 
end of the school day and Council Rangers attend 
regularly to monitor the situation and could issue 
fines. Kindergarten and Pre Primary parents are 
encouraged to use Alston Avenue to park. Please 
remember that you cannot leave your car 
unattended in the Drop off Zone. Please also note 
that due to safety concerns, the staff car park is not 
available to anyone except staff members. The Kiss 
and Drive Zone on Coode Street is the schools` 
designated area to drop off and collect students 
before and after school. Thank you 
 
 
 
 

NAPLAN 
The National Assessment Program - Literacy and 
Numeracy (NAPLAN) will be carried out with our Year 
3 & 5 students on Tuesday 9th, Wednesday 10th and 
Thursday 11th of May. All schools across Australia 
must complete the tests on the same days. Our 
NAPLAN assessments are administered by our 
classroom teachers and take place in the student's 
classrooms. The Year 3 & 5 students are assessed in 
Reading, Writing, Punctuation and Grammar, Spelling 
and Mathematics. The children will receive their 
2017 NAPLAN reports in Term 3 and the school will 
notify parents when this information becomes 
available. NAPLAN testing assists teachers in 
identifying children who are at educational risk and 
the school results will be considered when we as a 
staff are planning for the future. Semester One 
reports will be distributed at the end of this term and 
will provide an evaluation of a student's progress in 
regards to academic and social development. Testing 
for Year 3 & 5 will begin at 9:00am sharp on Tuesday, 
Wednesday and Thursday morning next week. Please 
ensure that your child is here no later than 8:45 am 
to avoid rushing them as this may cause undue 
stress. 
 
Parent Contact Details 
Please ensure that you advise the school office of 
any changes to your contact details, i.e.  phone 
numbers, email addresses and home address. This is 
particularly important in the case of an emergency or 
illness when the school needs to contact you. 
 
Voluntary Contributions 
79% of families have already made their voluntary 
contributions to the school and the P & C. Thank you. 
Your money is being put to valuable use to enhance 
your child's education. We need all families to 
contribute if we are to purchase all the necessary 
educational aids and equipment in order to carry out 
all the activities we have planned to take place in our 
school this year. Please send your voluntary 
contribution to your child's class teacher. Reminder 
letters have been sent to those families who may 
have overlooked this request.  The contribution for 
each child is $80 which includes a $50.00 Voluntary 
Contribution to the school and a $30.00 Approved 
Request from the P & C. 
 
 



EdConnect Australia 
Congratulations to 
Mrs Penny Herne on 
winning the 
EdConnect Australia, 
School Coordinator 
of the Year Award at 
a ceremony at The 
Rise in Maylands last 
Thursday evening. 
Mrs Herne won this 
national award for 
her work in 
welcoming, placing 
and overseeing the 
trained, volunteer mentors and tutors that we have at 
Como Primary School. EdConnect source and train 
these volunteers in WA, NSW, and Victoria and after 
receiving their Working  With Children Cards are 
ready to work with individual students or in 
classrooms to improve the educational outcomes for 
selected children. At present Como has 14 wonderful 
EdConnect Volunteers who add a fantastic extra layer 
of support for our staff and students. 
 
Applications for Enrolling Students for 2017 
If your child is starting Kindergarten, Pre-Primary, or 
High School, or if they’re changing schools, make 
sure you submit your application for enrolment by 
Friday, 21st July 2017. Please remember that school 
holidays are from Saturday 1st July to Monday 17th 
July.  If possible, apply for a place at school by the 
end of this term. 
Please be aware of the selection criteria; 
In all local-intake schools, if the number of 
applications is greater than the number of places 
available enrolment is prioritised as follows: 
1. Children living in the intake area of the local-

intake school, who will have a sibling 
enrolled at the school, and who live nearest 
the school. 

2. Children living in the intake area of the local-
intake school, who will not have a sibling 
enrolled at the school, and who live nearest 
the school. 

3. Children not living in the intake area of the 
local-intake school, who will have a sibling 
enrolled at the school, and who live nearest 
the school. 

4. Children not living in the in intake area of the 
local-intake school, who will not have a 
sibling enrolled at the school, and who live 
nearest the school. 

Applicants on particular visa numbers may not be 
prioritised until all other applicants have been 
placed.  Please contact the school if you have any 
queries regarding visa numbers. 
 
 

COMO SECONDARY COLLEGE ENROLMENTS FOR 
2018 GENERAL AND SPECIALIST PROGRAMS  
Just a reminder that the cut-off date for our 
specialist programs (Hockey, Golf, Contemporary 
Jazz, EMITS) for 2018 is 19th May 2017. 
General enrolments are due by 21st July 2017. 
 
Information and forms are available on our website 
or please contact the College. 
 
Assembly 
Tomorrow’s Assembly will be hosted by Year 
1 Room 1. 
 

Virtues 
Determination 

Congratulations! You are practicing Determination 
when you… 

¶ Believe what you are doing is important 

¶ Set goals for yourself 

¶ Focus your attention on what you are doing 

¶ Resist being distracted 

¶ Keep going if it gets difficult 

¶ Ask for help when you need it 

¶ Finish what you start 

 
Term Trophy 

Challenger 36 

Stirling 32 

Canning 26 

Forrest 23 

 
Annual Shield  

Challenger 395 

Forrest 345 

Stirling 333 

Canning 313 

 
PMP Roster 

Commencing at 8.40 am 

Date Parent volunteers 

8th May John Hess, Michelle DuToit, Skye 
Frazer, Vicki Davies, Angela 
Thompson, Tezza Sain, Emma 
Phillips 

 

P & C News 
 
First P & C Meeting for Term 2 
The first P & C meeting after the AGM, and the first 
for this term, will be held in the staff room at Como 
Primary on Wednesday 10th May at 7pm. This 
meeting is open to any interested people to come 
along and join in the discussions regarding the P & C 
direction and up and coming activities. Please mark 
this in your calendars. See you there! 
Jeff Jorgensen 
P & C President 
 



Money Trail 
It is our annual fundraising Money Trail in 
conjunction with Rotary at Como Primary School on 
Friday 5th May. Please bring any coin to make the 
trail! 
Then on Saturday, May 6th 7.30am-3pm. we are 
asking for volunteers to head down to Preston Street 
IGA with you children in school uniform for as little 
or long as you can! Please sign up with your class rep 
for a suitable time slot. 
Thanks! Emma & Kellie 
 

UNIFORM SHOP NEWS 
Uniform Shop Roster 

Friday, 5th May Heather, Rose (bank) 

Monday, 8th May Heather, Hiroko (bank) 

 
COMO CANTEEN COMMUNITY NEWS 

 Emma Rose0400 441 655 /  
como.cookout@gmail.com 
 
 
Please Help - Save Our 
Canteen! 
 
Our Canteen Manager, Renee, needs help making 
sandwiches, baking, some other easy food prep and 
– most importantly – counter service over the 
morning window, recess and lunch. There are 3 
standard shifts per day, however we are adaptable 
to your availability. 
Helping in the Canteen is a fun and fantastic way to 
see your kids as they go about their school day, meet 
other parents and make new friends! Our Canteen 
service relies on volunteers. Without support from 
parents and grandparents, we cannot operate. If you 
are available to help for even 1 hour on Wednesdays 
or Fridays - please visit Renee at the canteen, or 
contact us! 
 
Canteen Roster 

Friday, 5th May 

Window 
8.15 - 9.00 

 
Ingrid Meyer 
Sharon McKerrow 

Canteen  

9.00 – 10.30 Glenice King, Helper Needed 

10.30 – 12.45 Glenice King, Emma Rose 

Wednesday,10th May  

Window 
8.15 – 9.00 

 
Tess Harris, Helper Needed 

Canteen  

9.00 – 10.30 Angela Paddick, Helper Needed 

10.30 – 12.45 Emma Rose , Helper Needed 

 

School Banking 

An Account Opening Day on Friday 12th May. 
New School Banking rewards now available!  
 The School Banking Specialist will be holding an 
Account Opening Day at our school on 12th May, 
Friday.  If you are interested in opening a 
Commonwealth Bank Youthsaver account for your 
child please bring along your current driver's license 
or another form of photographic identification. You 
can also visit commbank.com.au/schoolbanking to 
open a Youthsaver account - all ID is verified through 
the website. 
 Exciting new Term 2 rewards with a Future Savers 
theme are now available, while stocks last! 

 

 Enhance the School Banking Experience with the 
CommBank Yourth App. The CommBank Youth app 
provides a hands-on experience, teaching your child 
to earn, save and spend their money responsibly. 
With the CommBank Youth app, your child can: 
¶ Check the balance of their Youthsaver 

account 
¶ View School Banking deposits in their 

transaction history  
¶ Track the number of Dollarmites tokens they 

collect 
¶ Set up savings goals and track progress 
¶ Create a list of chores/jobs they can do to 

earn pocket money. 
Get started  

1. Download the CommBank Youth app on any 
iOS 9+ device. 

2. Your child can securely log on to the 
CommBank Youth app using their NetBank 
client number (only one child can log on per 
device). If your child hasn’t got a NetBank 
client number, drop into your nearest 
CommBank branch with your driver’s licence 
and child's birth certificate.  

 
 
Thank you for supporting the School Banking 
program and remember, Friday is School Banking day 
and I look forward to seeing you all tomorrow at 
8.15 outside the uniform shop. 
 

https://itunes.apple.com/gb/app/commbank-youth/id1143978387
tel:0400%20441%20655
mailto:como.cookout@gmail.com


A Date with Dad at the Netball 
 
The Comovers have arranged for a night at the Netball for Dads and Kids. The Fever have 
offered special pricing for this event to us, at $15 per ticket. This is a great deal and a chance 
for all Dads to have that “Daddy Date” with their daughters (and sons). 
Book your tickets using the below links and codes. 
 

Don’t miss out!  
Perth Arena tickets only $15*  
 

SPECIAL OFFER 
Saturday 20 May 2017 will be a blockbuster as the West Coast Fever take on Magpies Netball at Perth Arena. 
 

Watch Australia’s finest Netball Athletes in action for only $15* (normally $38 adults, $28 concession and $26 
juniors).  
 

West Coast Fever v Magpies Netball  
Saturday 20 May | Perth Arena | 6:45pm  
 

How to secure your tickets 
 
ONLINE* 
Buy online here  
  

BY PHONE* 
Available by calling Ticketek Groups on 1300 364 001 and quoting the code word: PROMOTION  
  

IN PERSON*  
Visit a Ticketek agency and quote the code word: PROMOTION  
Visit ticketek.com.au for a list of agencies  
  

*Terms and Conditions 
Online purchases: A one-off online transaction fee from $6.70 inc GST applies on the total purchase. Up to 18 
tickets available online in one transaction. For a greater number of tickets please purchase via Phone or In person 
as per below. 
Phone purchases: A one-off phone transaction fee of $9.95 inc GST applies on the total purchase.  
In person purchases: A one-off agency transaction fee of $7.80 inc GST applies on the total purchase.  
The $15 ticket offer is available on selected seating at Perth Arena and is subject to availability. Offer available via 
the Online, Phone and In-Person sales channels detailed in this email. Discount is not available on tickets already 
purchased. 
 

COMMUNITY NOTICES 
 

 
Perth Goju Karate teaches karate classes at Como Primary School, in the school hall. 
A special offer for Como students - 2 WEEKS FREE beginners karate lessons! 
Classes are held after school and are a great way for children of all ages to learn self-defense in a fun and safe 
environment.  
We also teach classes for teens and adults in the local area at night and they are fantastic for fitness, wellbeing 
and of course, self-defense. 
Students who attend the schools on-site After Care are collected and taken to the class in the hall and returned to 
After Care when their class is finished. 
Karate has many benefits which include confidence, respect, discipline and fitness. 
 
Call now to take advantage of this 2 week trial. 
 
Sensei Johnny Moran - 0402 830 402

http://cp.mcafee.com/d/5fHCMUSyMqekkPhPsseudCQkknDPhOCMqejhOrhhhuvd7arX29ISrd-wTrpOH3z6ZW3vqSrs8e3xl1xx0luIUOYYOqehlcQsIKyH11dMlupoj5jhONp0syepKzX1ISrdCM0qQvlBYuDaNnV-lVvJrOxeFyC31eFzwu7AG4Pxsq38Q2MAdIEzCww239M2xogq208me6w52MwDt4seouq208Yys61sn6wmQ40hWNMm1oo6MM2gQc0MSr7endCXCQPrNKVJUSyrh
http://cp.mcafee.com/d/5fHCN0i3zqb1EVhjd7dNMVUSrhhhuvd7ar1EVd79J555VYQsFLI8CPpITW3tJDaIecrTEdZHpJMwUe5k6641lWPzbPP9EV5kPhOOWaI44T1lVBxcld7b5A1O8VCWfI6PpISr01HhZmnNWsH5vDVnB-RL1aI9_2u1xKp_PFCAvxqnQ5j6Y3MYSr7endCXCQPrNKVJUSyrh


 

 
 

 

What is Triple P? 
 

The Triple PðPositive Parenting Program is one of the worldôs most effective parenting programs.  
 

It is one of the few based on evidence from ongoing scientific research. There have been more than 200 evaluation 

papers showing that Triple P works for most families in a variety of cultures, countries and family situations.  

 

Triple P works by giving parents the skills to raise confidence, healthy children and teenagers, and to build stronger 

family relationships. It also helps parents manage misbehaviour and prevent problems occurring in the first place,  

 

Triple P doesnôt tell people how to parent. Rather it gives parents simple and practical strategies they can adapt to 

suit their own values, beliefs and needs.  

 

Triple P at Como Primary School 
 

The Triple P Seminar Series will be running at Como Primary School in Term 2. Three seminars will cover the 

topics of The Power of Positive Parenting, Raising Confident and Competent Children, and Raising        Resilient 

Children. The seminars will be presented by Tracey-ann Doe, School Psychologist for Como   Primary School. 
 

The Seminars are free, and will be from 9-11am on Tuesdays. The dates are 9 May, 23 May and 6 June 2017.   

Seminars will be held in the hall.  A crèche is available for children under school age and will be held in the Jelly 

Beans building near the Early Childhood Centre (bookings essentialðsee below).  

 

If you are interested, please register by completing the slip below and returning to the box in the school office by 

the Thursday before. This will ensure there are enough handouts for everyone.  

 

ðððððððððððððððððððððððððððððððððððððððððððððð 

 

Registration for Triple P Seminar Series 

 

Name:____________________________________________ 

  

Ages of  all child/ren:____________________________________ 

 

Do you require the use of the crèche? Yes/No 

 

Please register me for  

 

Seminar 1      Seminar 2      

9/5/17      23/5/17 

  

 

Seminar 3  

6/6/17 

 

 

 



 

Como Primary School is raising funds. Here's how you can help... 

 

 We are raising as much as we can to support our cause, and we need your help! Order your NEW 2017 | 2018 

Entertainment Book or Entertainment Digital Membership now. You'll receive hundreds of valuable offers for 

everything you love to do, and help our fundraising at the same time! 

 

 "The Entertainment Book is such a great way to try new restaurants. It’s also a great opportunity to help 

community organisations. – Ali" 

 

 

  

 

  

 

  

 

  

 

http://cp.mcafee.com/d/1jWVIe6zqb1EVpKMCUyUrdEEELfCzBdwQsCzASyyyY-qekTS4jpISrZ1KSPBm76dXQ6-RISeKYwaLSuv5jhOUPWbLCzAltsvKaI8mQl89A1MHssYMZvPhOe79LCPpISr01_2vNDIEa_2p2JiLdQd7f7OFcKHId8_O-jzJyKmfBoGireQtH8VxfPhOyed7ab7KcFWCYwMed7bgg14A3DQ3hOMygvtopq208YV_Q7rLKLKCzASrjhjodCXCQPrNKVJUSyrh
http://cp.mcafee.com/d/FZsS73gQrhod7bdS4T4n3pJ555VYQsFI6zAQsCQkknDPhOC-MyrdCPvEdSSsGMUNLuwTSJCNRTA1l-PPUGqen6vhtYQsyHHzZNlx2SyF1cwe5rzDC7H-qehMVdYSrdCPo0fUj-cZB1nUj8lGlVKxEVU-l9BRtxF7-nOstIlONYH5ijpSzJp7c9-qekhNEVhoZNBfkTA61NEVq208AwsUZtZUwguovq208YV_Q7rLKLKCzASrjhjodCXCQPrNKVJUSyrh
http://cp.mcafee.com/d/FZsSd2gscy1J5wQsITojshsdCQkknDPhOCMqejhOrhhhuvd7arX29ISrd-wTrpOH3z6ZW3vqSr7nug5nXffyFEVspZ5TPhOaKKfT5m4bqaA4O0UlKeuouLVEV73ATPpISrdw0_xfUPSk5vxcxmFnCW6zDzVkCnlS6AvVv9NSNnb7OIl9dDqeRAsMDVEVh76zB5zT6kZjugo76zBE80yi1MV_rfLeAdtq208YV_Q7rLKLKCzASrjhjodCXCQPrNKVJUSyrh
http://cp.mcafee.com/d/2DRPoA83gOrhod7bdS4T4n3pJ555VYQsFI6zAQsCQkknDPhOC-MyrdCPvEdSSsGMUNLuwTSJCNRTA1l-PPUGqen6vhtYQsyHHzZNlx2SyF1cwe5rzDC7H-qehMVdYSrdCPo0fUj-cZB1nUj8lGlVKxEVU-l9BRtxF7-nOstIlONYH5ijpSzJp7c9-qekhNEVhoZNBfkTA61NEVq208Awsyevujpgpojq208YV_Q7rLKLKCzASrjhjodCXCQPrNKVJUSyrh




 


